Selectmen’s Meeting
July 2, 2008

Vinal Pendexter and Nancy Perkins were present for the meeting.

Accounts payable and payroll warrants along with minutes from the June 18™ meeting were
reviewed and signed.

MSAD#55 2008-09 stipend amount for Cornish is reduced by $1,000 a month.

Diane and Nancy met with representative of Bangor Savings on Friday, June 20" Several
accounts show incorrect signature authorizations. Lucy will review at Bangor Savings’ main
office and report findings back to Diane. Selectmen made decisions on the signature
authorizations for the accounts. Nancy stressed the importance of following through with the

changes.

Quit Claim Deeds signed for Richard Aaron properties. All property taxes are now current.

Peggi made the repair to the men’s toilet.

No response to our appeal for a handyman. John Brower will be contacted to see if he’d be
interested.

Nancy proposed the surrounding towns’ selectmen and sheriff’s for the respective county meet to
discuss “potential issues” of the Up North Festival being held at the Ossipee Fairgrounds in

August.

A suggestion to relocate the recycling containers to the Town’s property being used by Freddie
Hayes was discussed. To help the rotation of an empty container on site it was suggested we
purchase an additional container. Diane will investigate cost of a new container. Vinal asked if
a definitive answer from Herrick’s on the probability of the old fire station as the site has been
made. Diane has called Herrick several times but has not gotten an answer. Nancy offered to
speak with Herrick’s to set up a site visit.

Attorneys Steeves and Graff sent a letter indicating the price breakdown of expenses for the
purchase of the Riverside Cemetery property. Selectmen determined the Town’s expenses to be
$1,300+ and the seller’s expense to be $540 plus the cost of the survey.

Nancy presented the background work she has done in an effort to set an assessment amount for
the bulk fuel facility on Mason’s property. Vinal suggested that Nancy contact David Sawyer
who assesses for Gorham and Windham.

Bernstein, Shur, Sawyer, and Nelson sent a solicitation letter and CD of their services relative to
Internal Revenue Service law.
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The Waste Water Treatment Facilities Construction and Pollution Reduction Program Multi
Year Project Priority List will be forwarded to Greg Wilfert of the Sewer District.

Heli Modified, Inc. sent a letter accompanying the rent check with an explanation of a credit
applied for the heating system work done along with their assurance they will not schedule

unauthorized work in the future.
Motion made to adjopirn the meeting.
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